
Alia Garrett, our Area 

One Representative, 

who is also the El Do-

rado Welcome Wagon 

Representative, needs 

your help.  When some-

one new to the commu-

nity moves in near you, 

please introduce your-

self and get their names, 

address, and any other 

pertinent data and pass 

it to Alia so she can 

send them valuable in-

formation. 

The appearance of the 

lake area and other parts 

of our community tes-

tify to the urgent need 

for volunteers to help 

I am thrilled to open 

with a warm welcome 

to our new Sunburst 

Editor, Amabel Lopez.  

A long-time resident of 

El Dorado, Amabel 

brings a wealth of ex-

perience and interest to 

a role of great value 

and importance to the 

community.  We can all 

help her be successful 

by submitting informa-

tion articles, and en-

couraging businesses 

we have contact with to 

purchase advertising 

space which will bene-

fit both them and El 

Dorado.  Welcome 

Amabel!  We pledge 

you our full support in 

this very important job. 

Congratulations to the 

2012 Exemplary 

Homes winners listed in 

this issue.  The resi-

dents of the homes 

listed on page 6 will be 

honored with our an-

nual Exemplary Homes 

Banquet on September 

29, 2012 at the club-

house.  The Board 

thanks each of these 

residents for the interest 

they show in their 

homes, and in the com-

munity, through their 

efforts to maintain their 

homes and yards in 

such excellent condi-

tion. 

PRESIDENT ’S NOTES 

El  dorado  homes  association 
Look for us on the web at:  

http://neighborhoodlink.com/el_dorado/home 

Find edha on facebook! 
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  SPECIAL POINTS 

OF INTEREST : 

Rent the club-

house—Call Cathy 

Freeman 657-3002 

Next EDHA Meet-

ing– Sept. 10, 2012    

7:00 p.m.@ the  

clubhouse 

Deadline for any  

article to the Sun-

burst—by 15th of 

the current Month 

Membership year 

runs from May 1-

April 30  
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The  legendary land of Wealth and Happiness 

SUNDAY  SUNDAES! 
 

Come ONE, Come ALL ! 
Come join us at the pool for our very  

FIRST Sunday Sundaes! 
Build your own Sundae then cool off in the pool while 

getting to know your neighbors! 
Every El Dorado resident is welcome! 

Best of all it’s FREE! FREE! FREE! 
SUNDAY, SEPT. 9th @ 2:30-5:00 PM 

 on the clubhouse patio! 
All Children who will swim, must be accompanied by an 

adult who can swim. 
If you have any questions please contact the social com-
mittee: Sandra Carroll 725-8549, Vera Williams 834-

0562, Jaime Gifford  416-7775 

 Cont’d pg 9 



PAGE 2 SUNBURST 

  

ATTENTION CRAFTERS!   

We need crafters interested in participating in a craft 
show at the EDHA clubhouse on Saturday, Dec. 1st.  You 
do not need to be an El Dorado resident to participate.   

 If interested, please contact Michelle Johnson at 210-
946-5099 or mjohnson082407@att.net for further de-
tails.  Your quick response is appreciated!  

EDHA   BOARD   OF   DIRECTORS 

President Rich Taylor 415-3814 

Vice-President Reinette Alecozay 241-2683 

Secretary Lola Olsmith 657-0086 

Treasurer Don Malik 655-5453 

Parliamentarian Vacant  

Area I  Alia Garrett 317-8691 

Area II Tracy Jacobsen 590-6989 

Area III Reinette Alecozay 241-2683 

Area IV Kelly Adame 846-7777 

Area V Wil Portis 650-3629 

Area VI Conrad Boeck 653-3633 

COMMITTEE  CHAIRS 

Clubhouse Cathy Freeman 657-3002 

Code Compliance Irene Nunley 656-4982 

C.O.P. Jerold Hood 654-0004 

Lake Vacant   

Grounds Vacant  

Sign Director Margaret Timm 657-2329 

Maintenance Fee Lola Olsmith 657-0086 

Pool Joyce Strueding 653-0997 

Social Vacant   

Welcome Wagon Alia Garrett 317-8691 

EL DORADO BABYSITTERS 

Brooke, 17    241-8485 

Call for availability 

 

Brittany,17   478-1489 

CPR Certified,  

Available Evenings & Weekends! 

Your home or mine! 

 

 *Alley,14     264-1470 

* Aubrey,13    394-3386 

*Grace,15   204-9762 

* CPR & First Aid Certified 

 

 

Zanel, Babysitter   326-4963 

Available 6am-6pm weekdays. After School 

Care & Pick up from El Dorado Elem. Help 

with homework and snack provided.  

Se habla Espanol. 

 
If you would like a free listing in the Sunburst as a baby-

sitter, call the Sunburst editor @ 605-9653 or email your 

information to: EDHASUNBURST@satx.rr.com 

              

Little Leaf 
Grounds Services 

*Lawn Maintenance    Shrub and Bed Service 
*Light/Medium landscaping   *Pressure Washing 

 

 JACK ELI 
32 yrs. Professional Exp. 

Residential/Commercial 

Quality Matters 

Certified Turfgrass Professional 
Certification through University of Georgia and  

Professional Landcare Network 
 

 259-7574 (Cell) or 637-0713 
littleleaf@satx.rr.com 



Hats Off to  

Jessica Hixson for serv-

ing as our Sunburst Edi-

tor from September 

2011 through June 

2012!  Thanks for all 

your hard work!!!  

 We appreciate you and 

wish you and all your 

family very well! 

 

Hats Off to  

Renee Richno who 

served as Code Compli-

ance Committee Chair 

for the past years! 

Thank you for your hard 

work and diligence! 

 

 

 

 

A very hearty THANK 

YOU to Linda Garris for 

serving as Chairman of the 

Pool Committee for many 

years!  Thanks for a job 

well done!  We look for-

ward to working with you 

to make El  Dorado an 

even better place to live, 

work and play! 

HATS OFF !  
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Hip, Hip,  
Hooray! 

SUNBURST  STAFF 

Editor Amabel Lopez 605-9653  

Distribution Shirley Stephens 654-4758 

  Mary Brooks 653-0474 

Advertising Reinette Alecozay 241-2683 

Sunburst Email EDHASUNBURST@SATX.RR.COM    

The Sunburst is published monthly (Sep-Jun) by the 

El Dorado Homes Association to provide communica-

tion to all homes in the El Dorado Subdivision.  The 

staff are all volunteers, and the paper supports itself 

through advertising. 

Mailing address: 12606 Prima Vista 78233 



passageways between the street 

and the drainage area, keep 

branches cut back so firefighters 

and their gear can get through in 

an emergency.  Please go to 

www.firewise.org to learn more 

ways to reduce your risk from 

wildfire.  

 

 Let’s all work together to keep 

El Dorado safe. 

 

By Carol Crawford 

Welcome aboard to Joyce Streuding, our new Pool 

Committee Chairman!  

 

 Welcome aboard to Irene Nunley, our new Code 

Compliance Committee Chairman!  

 

 Thank you for your commitment to serve the mem-

bers of the El Dorado Community! 

 

What does wildfire have to 

do with El Dorado?  Wildfire 

may seem like something that 

happens on the other side of 

town or in another state, but 

we all need to be aware of it 

and take steps to prevent 

it.  Wildfires are common in 

the urban – wild land inter-

face.  This means the brushy, 

grassy areas adjacent to 

homes and housing develop-

ments.  El Dorado, with 

many homes built on the lake 

and drainage ditch, is such an 

area.  We need to remember a 

fire starting anywhere along 

the lake/drainage ditch puts 

all our homes at risk.  The 

nature of fire is to spread and 

travel quickly uphill, and 

many of us have homes up-

hill from the drainage 

area.  Much as we don’t like 

to think about it, this means 

the potential for a wildfire to 

spread quickly into any of 

our backyards, possibly when 

we are not home. 

  

Research has shown a LOT 

can be done to reduce the 

incidence of wildfires and the 

destruction they cause.  A 

key step is to reduce the 

amount of dry brush and 

weeds on and around your 

property.  Keeping your yard 

mowed and pruned is only 

part of the job.  If you really 

want to protect your home, 

you need to thin out the brush 

on the slope leading up to 

your house.  It can quickly 

become a conflagration that 

will spread to the rest of your 

property.  

  
Neighbors need to work to-

gether.  If one neighbor keeps 

a well maintained lot and the 

next door neighbor’s property 

is overgrown, it puts both 

homes at risk.  We cannot 

depend on the City or our 

hard-working El Dorado vol-

unteers to keep the drainage 

area constantly mowed and 

pruned.  We need to do our 

part to protect our own 

homes. 

  

If you smell a grass fire, 

don’t just assume it’s OK; 

check it out immediately.  If 

you live next to one of the 

The Code Compliance Chairman is look-

ing for volunteers to sit on the Code com-

pliance Committee.  In particular, we need 

one person that has computer skills.  

If you are interested please call Irene 

Nunley at 656-4982.  

 

PROTECT YOUR HOME FROM WILDFIRE 

VOLUNTEERS  NEEDED! 
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Also, help needed to locate, recruit and coordi-

nate with advertisers for the Sunburst.   

I can teach you what I know.  Please call or 

text Reinette at 210-241-2683, or email me at  

reinette3@gmail.com if you have questions.   

Thank you! 

 

SUNBURST ADVERTISING 

 

Classified Ads     $3.00 per month 

Business Cards          $15.00 per month 

1/4 Page     $24.00 per month 

1/2 Page           $48.00 per month 

Full Page  $96.00 per month 

**All ads must be copy ready,  

http://www.firewise.org
mailto:reinette3@gmail.com


OCTOBER NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE 
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BIG 
FUN 

COMMUNITY 
EVENT! 

EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION will advertise in 

the daily paper for a COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE on 

Saturday, October 6, 2012. 

 

Residents who wish to participate are responsible for ob-

taining their own permit and for the putting out and re-

moval of any local signs.  

CLASSIFIED ADS 
 

HOUSE CLEANING PLUS – Nineteen years house  

cleaning experience.  $60.00. 1 story house only. 

Also will pick up your prescriptions and do 
light grocery shopping.  *Specializes in Senior 
Clients.* 

Lavonne Branham  646-0258 

 

QUINONES SERVICE—Landscaping, tree cut-
ting, house painting wood flooring, trash  

hauling 

Alexis Quinones 210-784-8225 

Alexisquinones84@yahoo.com 

 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY CONSULT-
ANT, PAM SMITH, 210-656-5426, 

email: pamelasmith@marykay.com,  or shop 
online 24/7 at ww.marykay.com/pamelasmith.  
El Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA sup-
porter 

 

Classified ads and miscellaneous notices are 
available to El Dorado residents for $3.00 

(approx.25 words). Ads by students are free. 
Contact Reinette Alecozay @ 241-2683 or 

EDHAsunburst@satx.rr.com by the 15th of the 
month. 



About the Exemplary Homes Campaign 

By Eric Meyer 

 

The Exemplary Homes Campaign is a way to recognize 

and thank those residents who help make El Dorado a 

nice place to live through payment of their annual asso-

ciation maintenance fees and by keeping a well main-

tained home and property. 

 

The guidelines for participation in the event are pretty 

simple:  just pay your annual association maintenance 

fees and keep up your property’s curb appeal by having 

nice landscaping and high maintenance standards. 

 

The campaign is divided into two phases, where 30 ex-

emplary homes are chosen in May and 30 more are cho-

sen in August.   Since many residents don’t pay their 

annual maintenance fees until summer, when the pool 

opens, May’s winners are limited to those residents 

who paid their maintenance fees in 2011 and August’s 

winners are limited to those who paid their fees in 

2012.   

 

To determine which homes are awarded Exemplary 

Home status, the six neighborhood association area reps 

carefully choose 5 homes in each of their respective 

areas.  Since the Area Reps tend to be long term resi-

dents, they are well equipped to know which residents 

in their area do well with on going property mainte-

nance. 

 

The winners receive a temporary yard sign announcing 

their status as an Exemplary Home and also an invita-

tion to the Exemplary Homes Party on Saturday Sep-

tember 29, from 6 to 8pm at the neighborhood club-

house.   At the party, food and beverages will be served 

and all winners will have a shot at winning fabulous 

door prizes . 
 

 

Exemplary Homes 

May 2012 
 

Area I Exemplary Homes 

 12503 La Manana 

 12535 Prima Vista 

 12526 Prima Vista 

 12507 La Manana 

 12522 Prima Vista  
    

Area II Exemplary Homes 

 4803 El Gusto  

 4915 El Gusto  

 4906 El Gusto 

 12710 Prima Vista  

 12622 La Entrada 
   

Area III Exemplary Homes 

 12511 La Bahia 

 5106 Encanta 

 5018 Sierra Madre  

 5014 Risada 

 5015 Risada  
  

Area IV Exemplary Homes 

 5003 Cerro Vista   

 5007 Cerro Vista  

 12522 La Bodega 

 12423 La Lira 

 12207 Madrigal 
 

Area V Exemplary Homes 

 5203 El Sueno   

 5307 La Pradero  

 5315 La Pradero  

 12115 Los Cerdos 

 5303 Los Palacias  
  

Area VI Exemplary Homes 

 5315 Cerro Vista  

 5319 El Tejano  

 12423 Gran Vista  

 12419 Gran Vista 

Exemplary Homes 

August 2012 
 

Area I Exemplary Homes 

 4907 Sierra Madre 

4808 Sierra Madre 

12514 La Aventura 

12518 La Aventura 

4814 La Salida  
    

Area II Exemplary Homes 

 4810 El Gusto 

 4823 El Gusto 

 12614 La Bahia 

 4910 La Posada 

 12715 Via Perfecto 
   

Area III Exemplary Homes 

 5102 Encanta  

 12002 Estable 

 5018 Risada 

 5019 Risada 

 5119 Sierra Madre 
  

Area IV Exemplary Homes 

 5003 Cerro Vista 

 12410 La Albada 

 12422 La Lira 

 12423 La Lira 

 5227 La Barranca 
  

Area V Exemplary Homes 

 5307 El Largo 

 12111 Las Nubes 

 12115 Las Nubes 

 5311 Los Palacios 

 5323 Los Palacios 
   

Area VI Exemplary Homes 

 5430 Cerro Vista 

 5331 El Tejano 

 5339 El Tejano 

 5418 El Tejano 

 5300 La Senda 

 El Dorado Exemplary Homes Campaign 2012, Part Two 



El Dorado Animal Hospital 
13039 Nacogdoches Road 
Appointments 656-1444 

After Hours Emergencies 822-2873 

$25 Gift 

Certificate 

2012 El Dorado Exemplary Homes Campaign Sponsors 

Wynn’s Automotive Service 

10649 Sentinel Drive      650-0353 

Free & Discount Services Card 

Near Broadway and Wetmore Road 

$35 Melaleuca$35 Melaleuca  

Healthy Gift BasketHealthy Gift Basket  

Botanically based products to protect your health 

Eric MeyerEric Meyer  

210.241.0005210.241.0005  

SaferForYourHome.comSaferForYourHome.com  

Pat Booker Chiropractic        599-0099 

8334 Pat Booker Road, Live Oak, 

Dr. Timothy Smith, Chiropractor Free 

Initial 

Consultation 

Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 
210.744.5697 

kari@kariwhitaker.com 
www.kariwhitaker.com 

$25 Gift Card 

13835 Nacogdoches 

San Antonio, Texas 78217 

651-1990 

OriginalCheckersDiner.com 

Two 

$20 Gift 

Certificates 

210-823-9869 

info@waynestechworld.com 

WaynesTechWorld.com 

$30 Discount 

on Computer 
Service  

 Debby Lytle, HairStylist 
210-884-3372  
Hair Techniques 
13909 Nacogdoches, Suite 104 
San Antonio TX  78217 

$25 Discount 
towards Perm 
or Color 

Optimal Health Therapeutic Bodywork  
Ed Quisenberry, Licensed Massage Therapist 

210.383.3687    www.optimalmassage1.com 

Two 60-90 minute Massage Sessions 

1583 Thousand Oaks, Suite 111           210-402-0600 
5 One Month Memberships 

12612 Nacogdoches Rd. 
210-599-0048 
Www.biotechwater.com 

Water Softeners  
RO Systems  

Carbon Filters  
UV Light 

Disinfecting Systems $100 Discount on Softner 

John the Greek Restaurant 
16602 San Pedro 

210.403.0565 
Www.johnthegreek.com 

$25 Gift 

Certificate 

Eric Tietze - The Alamo Pianoman 

Piano Tuner, Mover, and Teacher 
alamopianoman.com        637-5062 

3 Free Piano Lessons 

$25 Visa Gift Card 

Wendy Albers 

13429 Nacogdoches Rd. (at Higgins)      210 283-6775 

210-277-0424   www.GreenTreeSteamers.com 
Two $25 

Gift Certificates 

Steam Cleaning of Carpet, 
Upholstery, Tile, Grout, and 

Pet Odor Removal 

13114 Nacogdoches Rd. 
210.525.1342 

America’s Ultimate Security 

$100 Off Installation 

TOP NOTCH TRUCK ACCESSORIES, INC. 
(830) 214-7131 or www.topnotchtruck.com 

IH35 South between Rueckle Road & Solms Road in New Braunfels 
 Trailers • Bed Liners • Bed Covers 

and everything else for your truck $50 Gift Certificate 

Lynn’s Alterations & Nails 

13041 Nacogdoches Rd.   656-7749 
$25 Gift Certificate 

Distributor 

Auto Detailing at Your Home or Office 
Showroom Details, Fleet Services, Graffiti Removal 

www.alwaysshine-n.com    383-8401 

$25 off Valet Detail for all Exemplary $25 off Valet Detail for all Exemplary 

Homes Winners who attend the partyHomes Winners who attend the party  

210.599.7164 
12602 Nacogdoches 

San Antonio, Texas 78217 

$25 Gift 

Certificate 

The El Dorado Homes Association will award one lucky Exemplary Homes winner a $200 gift card.  The 
winner will be chosen randomly from among those winners who attend the Exemplary Homes Party on 
September 29,  2012 from 6 to 8pm at the neighborhood clubhouse. 



POOL NEWS !                                

Hello my El Dorado neighbors,   

 Is it time to get back to school already??? It seems 

like we just opened the pool, and the "StingRays" 

were practicing hard every evening for their next 

Swim Meet. We hope all of you have had a chance 

to come swim, or party in the best hidden secret in 

Northeast San Antonio. Membership has picked up 

slightly this year, and we certainly have seen more 

children on a regular basis.  

Linda Garris resigned from her many years of hard 

work for our pool, and I have learned so much 

from her. It will take three of us to be able to fol-

low in her footsteps!  

This summer, we have also purchased 12 new 

chairs to complement the 3 black, iron tables with 

umbrellas. The Pool Committee will be making 

some big decisions for the 2013 season, and we 

will keep you informed as the months go by. More 

to come in the next "Sunburst"!  

By Joyce Strueding 
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We’re About YOU! 
Wade & Kari Whitaker CRS, GRI, 
RFC 
Keller Williams Heritage 
 210.744.5697 
www.KariWhitaker.com 

El Dorado Homeowners since 2003 

mailto:Kari@KariWhitaker.com


Cont’d from page 1—President’s Note 

with routine maintenance of several areas. If you are 

willing to give some time helping in any area to 

benefit the community, please contact me or your 

area representative. 

Finally, our President-elect, Reinette Alecozay, who 

will officially assume the role in October, is already 

actively involved in several activities of potential 

benefit to our community.  If you have an interest in 

a particular area, or some idea you wish to share, I 

am sure Reinette would like to hear from you . 

Yours for a better El Dorado, Rich Taylor 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

As one of the volunteers who mow around the pond, I probably see behind the houses that back up on the pond more 

than most. One of the things I have noticed while riding the Association’s mower is the difference in the level of 

effort people put into maintaining the area behind their back fences. Some of the people whose homes back up on the 

pond seem to have forgotten that they also have a responsibility to trim behind their fence.  

 

Most of the residents who have the pleasure of looking out on the natural area behind them make sure the weeds and 

grass behind their fence are cut down and trash free. It takes only a few minutes with a trimmer when you mow your 

yard to keep the area weed free. If you keep an area about two feet wide trimmed, the volunteer mowers can get the 

rest. 

 

A few people seem to think the area behind their house is their personal dumping ground. I have come across old 

fence boards, charcoal from grills, piles of leaves, large stacks of limbs that have been trimmed from trees in their 

yards and even scraps of pressure treated lumber that appear to have been thrown over the fence. This is also true of 

several of the homes that back up on the drainage ditches. 

 

This not only detracts from everyone’s enjoyment of the area, it makes mowing difficult and dangerous. If the mower 

hits something that’s hidden from view, it can damage the mower or injure someone. Large piles of limbs that prevent 

areas from being mowed can become breeding grounds for rats, skunks and snakes. In addition, the dead leaves make 

good tinder for a fire that could spread quickly to homes in the area. 

 

If one of your neighbors decided to start tossing his trash into your yard you would probably be quite upset. Throwing 

your trash into the common areas behind your house is no different than throwing it into someone else’s yard. 

Someone has to pick it up or the area will become an impassable trash pile. The EDHA has periodic lake clean up 

days, but there is more than enough debris from fallen limbs and trees to keep the volunteers busy. They shouldn’t 

have to deal with trash that residents throw behind their houses. 

 

When I’m mowing and come across debris that washes down or fallen limbs, I will move it out of the way. When I 

discover items that have been put out by someone, I mow around them. If you don’t want six foot tall weeds growing 

up behind your house, please stop putting things back there and pick up what you’ve already put there. 

 

Perhaps it would be helpful if the annual judging for the Exemplary Homes Program included a look behind the 

houses that back up on the ponds and drainage ditches. To be judged exemplary, the front and back of the home 

should set an example.                                                                                                              By John Cook 
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KNOW AN EL DORADO RESIDENT WHO 

HAS GONE ABOVE AND BEYOND?  NOMI-

NATE THEM FOR REGONITION IN OUR 

REGULAR COLUMN, 

“HATS OFF TO…” 

CONTACT THE EDITOR OR ANY EDHA 

BOARD MEMBER WITH YOUR  

NOMINATIONS! 



 Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

September 2012 
4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 

Hours of Operation 

Mon. & Wed. 12-8p  

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p 

 

 Sept. 8th (Saturday) 

1:30p Texas Pastel Society: Pastel hands-on community activity 

The Texas Pastel Society will be having a fun and 

instructional hands-on activity. 

 

 Sept. 10th (Monday)  
6:30p Monday Evening Book Club 

Discussion of the book The Rules of Civility by Amor Towles 

 

 Sept. 15th (Saturday)  
10:30a Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

Friends of the Library Meeting 

 

 Sept. 19th (Wednesday) 
2:00p Create a Résumé 

Come learn how to create a more effective résumé 

using our Career Transitions database. 

 

 Sept. 20th (Thursday) 
2:00p Thursday Book Club 

Discussion of the book Gentleman and Players by Joanne Harris 

 

 Sept. 24th (Monday) 
5:30p Cantinflas Movie 

Come celebrate the film career of Mexico’s legendary everyman, Cantinflas. 

Hispanic Heritage Month event. 

 

 Sept. 27th (Thursday) 
10:30a Scholastic Literacy Caravan 

Join us for free art and reading activities 

on board the Scholastic Literacy Caravan! 

 

 Mondays (Sept. 10th, 17th & 24th) 
1:00p [eReader U] Tutoring 

Need help with your eReader, or using the library's digital downloads services? 

Bring your device and computer for a one-on-one session with the library's digital experts. 

Appointment is preferred. Call for appointment: 657-5205. 
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District 10 Councilman 

Carlton Soules 

 

City Hall Office 

P.O. Box 839966 

San Antonio, TX  78282 

210-207-7276 

Constituent Office 

Catholic Life Building 

1635 NE Loop 410, Ste. 604 

San Antonio, TX  78209 

210-207-0999 

 

Go to Carlton Soules’ section of the City of San 
Antonio portal to sign up for helpful and informa-

tive email newsletters from your Councilman. 

 

http://www.sanantonio.gov/Council/d 10/
index.asp 



El Dorado Homes Association was incorporated September 20, 1969. The  

Major developers of the subdivision were 

Shephard & Burris and Morton/Southwest. 

When the subdivision first started, it was outside the city limits.   

Cattle Grazed in bluebonnet fields. Seven windmills operated in the confines  

of El Dorado, and the lake was actually a cow pond. 

A local dairy made home delivery, and deer were everywhere.  

Perrin Beitel and Nacogdoches were two lane roads. The nearest place to 

buy 

Groceries was a Piggly Wiggly at Nacogdoches at Loop 410. 

There were no restaurants in the area, and the Tower of the  

Americas could be seen from the subdivision. 

12606 Prima Vista 
San Antonio, TX 78233 

Email: EDHASUNBURST@satx.rr.com 

EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION 

 

W E ’ R E  O N  THE  WE B !  

W W W . NE IGHBOR HO O DLINK . CO M/
E L_D OR ADO  


